FRIENDS OF THE BUDA PUBLIC LIBRARY
Board of Directors
Minutes of Meeting—Wednesday, Sept. 4, 2019 

Board Members Present: Marc Hunter, Allison Teegardin, and Joan Givens
Others Present: Rosalba Cortez-Concha, Cecilia Cortez, Rita Powell, Martha Anderson, Janice Kearley, Roberta Haas, Pam Nelson, Carla Woodworth, Jacque Leo, Nancy Pier, and Melinda Hodges 
Board Members Absent: Blanca Houston, Jaime Lee
CALL TO ORDER
Meeting called to order at 6:38 p.m. by Marc Hunter, President. 
ACTION ITEMS
1. Board minutes: Motions made and carried to accept minutes from August 7, 2019, board meeting. 
2. Treasurer’s report: Treasurer Janice Kearley presented her report through August 2019.   Motions were made and carried to accept report for August 2019. Treasurer’s report is attached to meeting minutes. 

LIBRARIAN’S REPORT
Melinda Hodges gave a report of activities for the library:
Upcoming events:
Monday Mix-Up for students in 6th grade and up will meet in the Makers’ Lab at 4:30.
Toddler Storytime - 10:30 on Mondays and Tuesdays
Homeschool Experience for homeschoolers between 5 and 8 years old – 1:30 on
Tuesdays. Homeschool Art Classes will be the second Tuesdays of the month; 5 – 8 year
olds will meet at 1:30 and ages 9 and up will meet at 2:45.
Fiber Friends – Yarn/Crochet/Thread Club for adults; Tuesdays at 6:00 pm in the Teall
Room.
Preschool Storytime - 10:30 on Wednesdays and Thursdays.
Buda BLAST for students in kindergarten to 2nd grade – 4:00 pm on Wednesdays.
Spanish Storytime for toddlers, preschoolers and their families – 6:00 pm on
Wednesdays.
Buda Kids for students in 3rd – 5th grade – 4:00 pm on Thursdays.
Introduction to Machine Quilting: Saturday, September 7th at 10:00 am.
The Makers’ Lab Open Hours in September are on Saturday, September 7th and 21st from
1:30 pm to 4:30 pm.
Dungeons and Dragons: Adventure Continues – September 9th and 23rd at 6:30 pm in the
Craft Room.
There will be a Makers’ Lab class covering using the laser cutter on Tuesday, September
10th at 6:00 pm.
Registration for the High School Equivalency (previously GED) preparation classes will
be on September 10th and 12th from 5:00 to 8:00 pm in the Library Conference Room. The
HSE classes will be on Tuesday and Thursday evenings from 6:00 to 8:00 pm in the
Library Conference Room.
Book Club – Wednesday, September 11th at 6:00 pm; the group will discuss There, There
by Tommy Orange in the library’s Conference Room.
We will celebrate National Library Card Sign Up Month with an event on Thursday,
September 19th from 5:00 to 7:00. Patrons can show their library card to get a caricature
drawing!
There will be a Makers’ Lab class on Tuesday, September 24th at 6:00 pm covering cross
stitch.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Hays County Master Gardeners class – “Hill Country Trees” – Saturday, September 21st at
10:30 am.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Book Sales: Thank you to Rita and John Powell, and Martha and Charles Anderson for moving boxes of donated books from the library to storage. Pam Nelson said she recommends that we buy moveable carts to have more space for book sales in the library. She will send information about them for review by Melinda Hodges. They cost around $250 each. Janice Kearley suggested that more books be fitted onto existing shelves by placing them spines out. Melinda also said that recent fiction seems to sell best. Pam said she also tries to provide “themed” choices when possible, such as titles relevant to current season/time of year. Additionally, Martha Anderson reported that she has not yet heard back from Dahlstrom MS about whether or not they will agree to “accept” the heavy boxes that the Hays CISD can provide free-of-charge if a school will receive them for us. We can use these boxes for book storage. Rita reported $66 in book sales at the August’s First Saturday pop-up book sale in downtown Buda. The next one is on Sept. 7, and will be manned by Allie Teegardin and Martha. 

Annual Book Sale: Allison said she is planning a meeting for the annual event that will occur the first weekend of December. She asked about interest in trying to hold a “preview” event that might include a local author reading and signing. She will check with Jaime Lee about the author’s list that is in development. Martha pointed out that, because our books can’t be placed in sales room until we have it reserved on Wednesday, Dec. 4, delivery by the boy scouts might be problematic unless we can get permission from the city to receive the books on the evening of Tues, Dec. 3. Melinda said she will check the calendar. Allie said that pricing and “rules” for this year will be determined in the planning meetings. 

Membership Committee: Rita Powell said that our new membership for the year is up to at least 22 or 23. There may be more new memberships through Wild Apricot. Marc said he is trying to run a report.  

Fundraising Committee: Roberta Haas displayed the polo shirt options for ordering new FOBL member shirts to wear at events. She is organizing sign-up sheets for members who want to order one. Anticipated pricing is $24 for most sizes, and $26 for XXL. There also was suggestion that we arrange a method for persons to, in the future, individually go online to order FOBL items from an approved vendor so that FOBL doesn’t have to keep items in stock or manage orders. Joan Givens will inquire of  Two Socks Designs out of San Antonio to see if this could be arranged with them. 

Roberta also said that we have reserved a table at the Onion Creek Senior Center flea market on Oct. 5. Cost is $25. We will ask members for item donations, have a pop-up book sale, and will sell raffle tickets for the Fall Basket. Items will not be able to be received until set-up at the venue on the afternoon of Oct. 4, and should be pre-priced by donors. The holiday bazaar at Onion Creek Senior Center is on Nov. 8 and 9, and we have reserved a table to sell books and raffle tickets for the Fall Basket. Roberta said she already has collected many donations from local merchants, and the basket was donated by the Assemblage. She will display a picture of the basket with a list of contents at our various raffle ticket sales events. She said she thinks we might also want to consider having smaller themed baskets for sale, perhaps as a silent auction. Roberta said she has been exploring potential for contacting local businesses that might be interested in providing matching funds for donations/memberships. 

DISCUSSION TOPICS
1. Name the Tree Contest: City Council officially ratified the new name of Guardian Oak at their council meeting on Sept. 3. Tree tees are in development for future sales by FOBL. 
2. Books and Beer: Rosalba Cortez-Concha said the next book club event will be on September 26, 6:30 at Two Wheel Brewery. The group will discuss the book, The Silent Patient, by Alex Michaelides.  
3. Pop-Up Sale: Next one is Saturday, Sept. 7, manned by Allie and Martha. 
4. Reading Garden Committee Formation: Marc reported for Blanca, who was out of town. Blanca does not want to chair the committee, but recommended it include members of the community in addition to Friends. Ideas included mayor’s wife, historical society, master gardeners, representatives of civic organizations. Marc said he will not yet form a committee. 
5. Writers Group Relaunch: Marc reported that a survey yielded enough interest that a new group will begin meeting on Tuesday, Sept. 17 at 7 p.m., and will continue to meet on third Tuesdays of each month in the classroom in which board meets, just outside library. He said this is not a class, but is a support group in which to help each other through feedback and support. The group will be announced on social media. Writers of any genre who desire feedback are invited. 

Chamber Luncheon on Wed. Sept. 11, 2019 
Roberta will attend for us, and will RSVP to Chamber of Commerce at info@budachamber.com or by phone at (512)295-9999. Luncheon is 11:30 a.m. – 1 p.m. at the Onion Creek Senior Center. 
Roberta said that our membership dues must be paid in December. She reported that we received a donation from a Chamber member after she and Blanca spoke about our efforts at last month’s luncheon. 

INTRODUCTION OF NEW ITEMS FOR CONSIDERATION
New Member Orientation: Rita proposed that we offer a new member orientation 1-2 times annually to provide information about opportunities for involvement by members, and to answer questions that members may have. 
Membership Brochures: New trifolds have been designed and mock-ups delivered to the Hays CISD print shop. 
Member Polo Shirts: Alternate method may be to use an online company that deals individually with members as FOBL wear is needed by them. 
Writers Contests: Both adult and youth participation has decreased over the years. Continuation of these contests will be discussed in April. 

Next Friends of the Buda Library Board Meeting will be on Wednesday, October 2, at 6:30 p.m. in the classroom just outside the library. 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:51 p.m.


